
PENNEAST PIPELINE COMMITTEE 
OF THE CITY OF LAMBERTVILLE 

Meeting	Notes	22nd	November	2016	

Attendees:		Mayor	David	Del	Vecchio,	Councillor	Ward	Sanders,	Sue	Begent,	Kelly	Kappler,	Judy	Detrano	

Next	City	Pipeline	meeting	date:		8am	Wednesday	30th	November.		Justice	Center	(ACME	building)	

NOTES	

• There	is	a	meeting	scheduled	for	Lambertville	City	Pipeline	Committee	members	with	the	DEP	
3pm	Friday	2nd	December	2016,	Trenton.		Further	details	available	from	Cindy	Ege.		All	
committee	are	welcome.		You	need	to	inform	Cindy	soon,	if	you	will	join	us,	as	we	need	to	let	
them	know	who	will	attend	

• The	FERC	DEIS	period	closes	on	5th	December.		To	enable	us	to	meet	this	deadline	and	on	behalf	
of	the	committee,	Kelly	Kappler	will	provide	a	draft	to	us,	for	a	second	city	submission,	by	end	of	
Thanksgiving	weekend.		Please	review	before	our	meeting	on	30th	

• Committee	members	are	requested	to	review	the	response	by	Penn	East	to	the	issue	of	arsenic	
along	the	pipeline	route	(will	be	either	attached	here	or	sent	to	you	separately)	

• Banners:		Judy	brought	draft	examples	for	the	group	to	review.		Two	were	chosen.		(pictures	will	
be	either	attached	to	this	email	of	sent	separately).		Judy	getting	versions	that	can	be	circulated	
to	all	committee	members	so	we	can	review/approve	
• 3	sites	are	planned	

o Side	or	front	of	justice	center	(Dave	to	find	out	about	possible	restrictions	as	the	
building	also	functions	as	a	court,	and	there	may	be	restrictions)	

o Side	of	library	that	faces	the	Main	St	parking	lot	
o Across	North	Union	St	(if	possible)	

• Ward	will	check	with	the	SUEZ	lawyer	for	permission	to	use	their	logo.		Otherwise	we	will	
remove	their	logo	before	printing	

• A	pipeline	page	will	be	added	to	the	Lambertville	City	web	site	and	the	URL	will	be	added	to	the	
banners	

• Sue	has	resigned	as	chair	of	the	pipeline	committee	due	to	pressure	of	other	projects	
• Ward	has	been	in	contact	with	Stephanie	Brand	from	the	Rate	Counsel	regarding	having	her	

come	and	speak	to	our	committee.		Will	let	us	know	when	date	is	secured	
• There	is	a	need	to	get	a	message	out	to	all	residents	who	signed	the	email	list	at	our	recent	town	

meeting.		Sue	and	Judy	putting	together	a	draft.		MANY	thanks	to	Kelly	Kappler	who	typed	the	
emails	into	a	list	for	us.	

• To	remain	up	to	date,	all	committee	members	a	requested	to	read	the	rate	Counsel’s	reply	to	
Penn	East	(attached	or	coming	shortly)	

PLEASE	SEE	summary	of	ACTIONS	on	next	page	(3	are	for	all	committee	members)	



ACTIONS:			
• ALL	-	Please	let	Cindy	Ege	know	if	you	will	attend	the	2nd	Dec	DEP	meeting	(3pm)	
• ALL	-	please	consider	attending	the	Professor	Onstott/Halt	Penn	East	fundraiser	at	Rago	auction	

house	on	Wednesday	30th	November		7pm	
• ALL	-	To	remain	up	to	date,	all	committee	members	are	requested	to	read	

o the	rate	Counsel’s	reply	to	Penn	East	(attached	or	coming	shortly)	
o the	response	by	Penn	East	to	the	issue	of	arsenic	along	the	pipeline	route	(attached	

here	or	coming	shortly)	
o Kelly	Kappler’s	draft	for	Lambertville	to	submit	to	the	reopened	FERC	DEIS	

• SUE	–	co-ordinate	an	additional	page	to	the	City	web	site	devoted	to	Penn	east.		The	URL	for	the	
City	of	Lambertville	will	be	put	on	the	banners	

• SUE	and	JUDY	–	writing	message	for	committee	review	to	go	to	residents	as	follow	up	to	town	
meeting	

• DAVE	–	find	out	if	Pipeline	banner	can	go	on	front	or	side	of	the	justice	center	-	let	Judy	Caroll	
Detrano	know	so	she	can	organise	

• DAVE	–	Find	out	if	we	can	put	a	banner	on	Nth	Union	St	near	junction	with	Bridge	St	–	co-
ordinate	with	Judy	

• DAVE	–	talk	to	assistant	CFO	–	establish	funding	and	mechanism	for	paying	for	the	Banners.		Co-
ordinate	with	Judy	

• WARD	–	Check	with	SUEZ	lawyer	re	use	of	their	logo	on	our	town	pipeline	banner	
• WARD	–	secure	meeting	date	with	Stephanie	Brand	from	rate	counsel	

	


